Berrow Parish Annual Meeting
Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 14th May 2013 at 7.45 pm at Berrow & Pendock Village Hall.
Present:	6 Members of the Parish
		Sally McPherson and Allen Naulls, Local Police Officers

1. Apologies:  There were no apologies for absence.

2. Minutes:  The minutes of the Parish meeting of 21st May 2012 were confirmed as correct and signed by the Chairman of the meeting.

3. Statement of Accounts:  The Finance Officer presented the Statement of Accounts for the year to 31st March 2013 which showed a deficit for the year of £39.11  This was mainly due to a timing differences, in that the previous clerk was paid a year in areas.

4. Chairman’s Report:  We started off this year by getting a quotation for repairs and repainting the exterior of the village hall in preparation to renew the lease in September, we had a quote of £1600 from Geoff Gittings but we felt it would be better if he worked by the hour which was £10ph, in total his labour came to £1175 the materials which were by donation came to £225 including the bench on the green, which was painted by the scouts organised by councillor Shail.
In July Lesley Turpin resigned as clerk and councillor, her reason being her large workload.
After Lesley Turpin’s resignation, we welcomed Mrs Judy Johnstone, who has very kindly taken on the task of being clerk to our council and also to Angela Tomkinson who has replaced Lesley Turpin as Councillor.
The saga of renewing the lease of the Berrow & Pendock village hall is still in progress, but is now moving on. When both councils met, Richard Timney from Community First addressed the meeting and gave a lot of helpful advice and offered his help regarding funding and electing a management committee which has now been set up.  The main sticking point is still about the Diocese wanting the room upstairs back for their office, but I have since heard that the steering committee have agreed to let the Diocese have the room for their office, so perhaps the saga might be over.
Karen Humphries from Community First attended our March meeting to inform us about a new local bus service, which County Councillor Tom wells has worked very hard to get up and running, after the normal services were taken off.  She also informed us that we could have funding up to £500 for a new notice board for the village hall, this funding is comes from MHDC Communications Fund.
Roads – Netherley Lane is in a bit of a state from when the motorway bridge at Pendock was closed and the lane was used as a diversion it has been reported, but with all the cutbacks there seems little hope of repairs in the near future.
Planning – there were no contentious applications in the past year
Our clerk has now set up our parish website, so any notices minutes and agendas can be read on line
Well that’s another year over, I hope by this time next year the hall lease will have been successfully negotiated and the parish still has the use of this very good amenity.

5. Local Police Report:  PCSO Allen Naulls reported that crime figures in the parish were low, there had been 1 nuisance report, 6 road traffic accidents (2 of which had injuries involved), 1 house burglary and 2 other burglaries, 1 theft from a vehicle and 5 suspicious circumstances reported during the year.
The Police cutbacks meant that the response team from Malvern Station were moving to Ledbury/Worcester but the Upton on Severn station was remaining open as a satellite station, and out of hours response to Berrow Parish would be coming from Evesham.
They were looking for nominations for ‘Young Citizen of the Year’ award and if anyone knew of an under 18 year old suitable candidate could they please have nominations in by 30th June.

6. [bookmark: _GoBack]Berrow & Pendock Village Hall Committee: Rob Morgan, Chairman of the Village Hall Committee reported that the new Committee had held its first meeting where members had worked through key responsibilities.  Di Shail had agreed to continue with the bookings and Jo Thomas had agreed to continue with the cleaning.   The major concerns were the finances as there were some major renovations of the toilets that needed to be undertaken urgently.  The new committee was enthusiastic to promote the hall and was very grateful to Richard Timney who had contributed so much of his time and skills to helping them.   Thanks was given to those who had kept the running of the hall going throughout the interim period and it was now hoped that a new lease would be agreed and signed very shortly.

7. Any Other Business:  There was no further business.
The meeting closed at 8.05 pm..





